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Our Ref: 34758
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee
C/O Mary d’Arcy
SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
1st Floor
No. 2 Hume Street
Dublin 2
Regulatory Authority Decision on Mod_08_07 (Recommendation Report FRR_08_07)
Dear Mary
On 11th September 2007, the Modifications Committee submitted its final Recommendation Report with regard to an urgent modification, Mod_08_07, in accordance with section 2.231 of the Trading and Settlement Code (the Code). 
The modification, proposed by the Market Operator (MO), concerns the application of a single ramp rate to both the positive and negative output of a pumped storage unit. The current version of the Code allows for an infinite number of ramp rates when the unit is pumping, which is understood not to be consistent with the principle of convexity on which the MSP software is based. The proposal is to modify section 5.121 of the Code to ensure that the Code and the MSP software are aligned.          

The MO’s impact assessment of this proposal indicates that it does not affect the Market Schedule Quantities (MSQs) of pumped storage units or other generating units.  
The Regulatory Authorities (RAs) accept the recommendation of the Committee that the proposed modification should be made in order to ensure the Code and MSP software are aligned.
In accordance with section 2.218 of the Code, the RAs direct that a modification be made in accordance with the Final Recommendation Report of the Modifications Committee (FRR_08_07).  
This modification will become effective on 30th September 2007. 
Yours sincerely,

_________________




_________________



David Naughton 





Dermot McCann
Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market

Director of Electricity
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